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My Dear Eke Family 
As the year comes to an end, let us thank God for his mercies throughout the year and pray for his continued guidance and protection in the coming new year.

As you may know, our family union continues to grow in strength and numbers. 

Over the past years, we have supported our families in need in USA and Benin. 

Furthermore, have organized family reunion, dinner, and youth platform all centered on cementing the bond and Love.

I understand, some members may question the rate of our accomplishments. As we all know, life is work- in- progress and with your continued re-dedication more can be accomplished.

In the following year, I want to propose the following goals

*1. Continue to build on family unity.

   (a) Adopt 2nd weekend after July 4th as our family day. Event to include reunion party, Dinner, Picnic etc. In our last meeting we chose this date to enable our children to be part of it as they will be out of school at that time and fully participate in the reunion activities.

(b) Support family events in Nigeria. 

(c) Continue to encourage All Eke living abroad to organize local union or participate in the USA union

(d) Provide educational support to our family members in Benin.

**2. Expand our social media presence.

(a) improve the content of the family website

(b) double up the effort to take family census and capture the information for the Family Tree.

(c) Continues to improve the Eke Family Facebook platform.

I want to thank Milveen Eke-Allen, the president's daughter, Kofo, and Yisau for leading the website and Family Tree project.

(d) I have asked the secretary to research the possibility of having video conference meeting going forward. This will enable us to have a virtual face to face communication.

**3. Build/buy Family Center in Benin

(a) Develop the land that was gifted to us.

The center will serve as a meeting place, social event hall and learning center for our family.

I will ask the secretary and Treasury to prepare a feasibility report for your review and approval early next year.

As we all know, these goals can only be accomplished with financial contributions.

 We need to work together and give whatever we can give either financially or other material support. We are the children of once GREAT and well-known family clan in Benin City. We should not let that greatness stop with us. 

Please, I encourage you to call me if you have any concerns and questions

And let us learn to forget and forgive the past wrong.

God bless you and the Eke family

Sign

Dr. Ayo Eke

The Family Elder and President of Eke Family Abroad.

